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The Community Preservation Committee (CPC) held a regular meeting at 6:30pm in the 
third floor community room at the Visiting Nurse Association, 259 Lowell Street, 
Somerville, MA 02144. An audio recording of the meeting is available upon request. 
 
Members Present Chair Dick Bauer, Vice Chair Michael Fager, Elizabeth Duclos-Orsello, 

Arn Franzen, Ezra Glenn, James McCallum and Uma Murugan 

Members Absent Michael Capuano 

Staff Present Kristen Stelljes 

  

Mr. Fager, acting as chair, opened the meeting at 6:32p.m. 
 
Agenda item 1: Public comment period 
No members of the public were present.  
 
Agenda item 2: Approve minutes from November 29 meeting 
Upon a motion by Mr. Glenn, seconded by Mr. Franzen, the Committee voted 6-0 to approve the 
minutes with corrections. 
 
Agenda item 3: Approve budget submission to Board of Aldermen 
Ms. Stelljes described the transfers that are necessary to make between the CPA reserves in order to 
ensure the funding the reserves matches the minimum allocations established in Community 
Preservation Plan and to allocate the additional $31,819 received in the state match on the FY16 
revenue. 
 
Because the Committee recommended funding in FY16 that surpassed the minimums for all three CPA 
categories (affordable housing, historic resources, and open space/recreation), all additional FY16 
revenue, including the FY16 City appropriation, can remain in the undesignated fund balance. 
 
Ms. Stelljes also requested the CPC recommend the Board of Aldermen make the annual appropriation 
to the Affordable Housing Trust Fund. The total appropriation for FY16 is $880,416. 
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[Ms. Murugan joined the meeting at 6:45] 
 
Upon a motion by Ms. Duclos-Orsello, seconded by Mr. Bauer, the Committee voted 7-0 to recommend 
that the Board of Aldermen transfer CPA funds totaling $889,961 from the CPA Fund Budgeted Reserve 
to designated CPA reserves including:  

a. $101,006 from the Budgeted Reserve to the Open Space/Recreation Reserve 
b. $101,006 from the Budgeted Reserve to the Historic Resources Reserve 
c. $687,950 from the Budgeted Reserve to the Community Housing Reserve 

 
Upon a motion by Mr. Bauer, seconded by Mr. Glenn, the Committee voted 7-0 to recommend that the 
Board of Aldermen appropriate $880,416 from the CPA Fund Community Housing Reserve to the 
Affordable Housing Trust Fund.  
 
Agenda item 4: Discuss funding available for FY17 projects 
Ms. Stelljes reviewed the funding available for CPA projects in FY17. Funding available is:  

• Historic Resources: $365,547 
• Open Space/Recreation: $293,472 
• Undesignated: $1,337,492 
• Total: $1,970,722 

 
The total being requested for FY17 for all 12 projects is $2,898,099, which is $927,377 more than is 
available. 
 
Ms. Stelljes also reviewed the FY17 bonding capacity. Assuming the CPC wanted to maintain 5% in 
funding for admin and a 45% allocation for housing, they could recommend up to $8.3 million in 
bonding for FY17, which would be 100% of the net surcharge revenue. 
 
Agenda item 5: Initial conversation on applications 
Mr. Fager disclosed that he is on the board of the Mystic River Watershed Association, which is applying 
for funding for design services for the Blessing of the Bay Boathouse Park. Ms. Stelljes advised him to 
discuss how to handle this conflict with the City Solicitor’s office. 
 
If Mr. Fager is not able to participate in the discussions around the Blessing of the Bay application, the 
Committee requested that someone from the Conservation Commission attend MyWRA’s presentation 
to provide their expertise to the conversation. 
 
Ms. Stelljes noted that her son attends the day care in the Grace Baptist Church building.  
 
Mr. Franzen noted that the City is requesting funds for the acquisition of land adjacent to the Healey 
School and that those funds could potentially be taken from the $750,000 earmark for land acquisition, 
freeing up project funding for other projects.  
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Ms. Stelljes noted that the budget for the Grace Baptist Church project has changed because the 
Somerville Hispanic Association for Community Development is now requesting only funding for the first 
phase and changed the salary number after gaining a clearer understanding of what CPA funds could 
support.  
Mr. Bauer asked Ms. Stelljes for her assessment of the capacity of the Somerville Hispanic Association 
for Community Development to manage the proposed project. Ms. Stelljes said that she will need to 
follow this project closely both for the project management and for adherence to the US Secretary of 
the Interior Standards. She noted that the project manager they selected has experience managing 
historic rehabilitations of churches and their selected contractor has historic restoration experience. She 
visited the project with Sarah White, City Preservation Planner, and also connected SHA4CD with the 
Preservation Massachusetts Eastern Massachusetts Circuit Rider, which provides free advice on historic 
preservation. Mr. Franzen requested that a representative from Folan, the contractor SHA4CD has 
selected for the project, attend the January presentation.  
 
Ms. Stelljes also noted that the Friends of the Community Growing Center did not include a letter of 
approval from the City for their proposed project with their application as requested by the CPC. 
 
Mr. Glenn asked the Committee if it should consider requiring conservation restrictions on large open 
space/recreation rehabilitation projects that would not be protected by a restriction because they are 
not acquisitions. Without a restriction, in ten years spaces rehabilitated with CPA funds could be 
converted to other uses and no longer be open space. For FY17, this could apply to both ArtFarm and 
the Winter Hill Schoolyard because in a sense the CPA funds will be creating open space where it doesn’t 
already exist. 
 
Ms. Duclos-Orsello said that Somerville residents passed CPA because in part because they wanted to 
increase the amount of open space in the City. She also suggested that one alternative would be to 
require a land swap if a CPA project is developed for a use other than open space. 
 
Mr. Franzen said if it is an existing City recreation facility then there is an obligation to maintain it as 
open space. However, if there is no guarantee that a project is meant to be open space in perpetuity, 
then by creating open space, even if it isn’t permanent, it changes the language of the neighborhood. 
This is a consideration for ArtFarm because there are many unknowns with the projects, such as how it 
will be impacted by the grounding of McGrath and future development plans for Brickbottom. He 
suggested another option would be to ask for a restriction on a portion of the ArtFarm site to preserve 
part of it as open space even if the use changes.  
 
Ms. Stelljes will ask the administration for their reaction to the proposal to require preservation 
restrictions on ArtFarm and the Winter Hill Schoolyard.  
 
Mr. Franzen noted that the City is continuing to look for a complete survey of the Community Path so 
may be able to withdraw that application. 
 

3 
 



Ms. Stelljes informed the group that she discussed the schedule for the January meeting with Mr. Bauer 
and they are proposing that Ms. Stelljes give a brief presentation on CPA and funding available. 
Presenters would each receive five minutes to present and five minutes for questions from the CPC. 
Public comments would be taken after the end of each of the presentations.  
 
Mr. Glenn asked if comments should be taken after each session. Mr. Bauer responded that was the 
approach used in the first year of the CPA, but the CPC found that the comments were duplicative 
because participants felt the need to comment on each project individually and then provide overall 
comments at the end.  
 
Mr. Glenn proposed that more time be allotted for the Committee to ask questions of larger projects.  
 
Ms. Duclos-Orsello requested the Committee consider how to manage the community comment period 
should a large number of people want to comment. 
 
Agenda item 6: Review revised draft agreement for City implemented projects 
Ms. Stelljes reviewed the changes requested at the previous Committee meeting to the general 
conditions for City implemented projects, including a requirement that project-specific conditions apply 
as well as the general conditions and clarifying that CPC approval is required for an extension.  
 
Upon a motion by Ms. Duclos-Orsello, seconded by Mr. Bauer, the Committee voted 7-0 to approve the 
general conditions for memorandum of agreements for City implemented CPA projects.  
 
Agenda item 7: Review model preservation and conservation restrictions 
Ms. Stelljes shared the model preservation and conservation restrictions with the Committee for their 
information and asked for any questions. 
 
Mr. Fager asked when conservation restrictions would be used. Ms. Stelljes responded that the CPA 
legislation only requires conservation restrictions be placed on a property when it is acquired with CPA 
funds.   
 
Agenda item 8: Review results from CPA surveys 
Ms. Stelljes shared that she surveyed the FY15 and FY16 project applicants and project implementers. 
Both surveys received a response rate in the 30% range. Going forward the survey will be administered 
annually. 
 
Mr. Fager asked Ms. Stelljes if there were any helpful results. Ms. Stelljes responded two responses 
struck her- one was a comment noting CPC members were frequently absent from meetings and 
another noting a feeling that it was easier for City departments to apply for funding than community 
organizations. Ms. Stelljes noted that the City and community applicants have the same requirements in 
the application process, but City staff can complete their applications as part of their work day and many 
community organizations are staffed by volunteers which need to find time to apply during their free 
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time. She did note that the reporting requirements are much less for City implemented projects because 
the financial accountability controls are integrated into the City’s purchasing process. 
 
Mr. Franzen noted that it can be easier for City staff to communicate with the CPA Manager. Ms. Stelljes 
noted that she is considering offering to provide feedback community applications in FY18 if they are 
submitted early. She also noted that all respondents reported frequent communications with the CPA 
Manager during the application and implementation periods. 
 
Ms. Duclos-Orsello noted the importance of acknowledging the perception that it is easier for City 
applicants and the Committee should consider how to address this. The application process for any 
grant can be daunting for groups that do not have much grant writing experience.  
 
Ms. Murugan noted that because of the limited open space in Somerville it will be less common for 
community groups to apply for open space projects. She suggested the communications around the CPA 
focus on how it is improving the quality of life of Somerville residents. 
 
Mr. Franzen noted outreach is very important to make sure the community is aware of CPA. 
 
Ms. Stelljes noted that she is developing an outreach list for the FY18 application process and as part of 
her discussions around placemaking in Somerville, she is exploring how to strengthen civil society in 
Somerville. Even though the steps in the application process are the same, if an organization is all-
volunteer and doesn’t have grantwriting experience, the process will be inherently more difficult. 
 
Mr. Glenn noted that all of the affordable housing funding goes to community organizations. He noted 
the importance of encouraging community organizations to work with the City to implement projects. 
Community organizations are not always able to implement a project on their own but through the CPA 
process they can be connected with the relevant department to help them implement it. He also noted 
that CPA funding is much more difficult for the City to access than other funding options they have.  
 
Mr. Franzen noted that community groups proposing projects on City land may not receive the support 
from the City because the limited staff need to focus on City-wide priorities. Ms. Duclos-Orsello said the 
Committee needs to consider how to celebrate what CPA is supporting without being discouraging.  
 
Mr. Fager said his observation is that the City is often requesting CPA funds, which are special funds, to 
fund projects that the City should be funding in other ways. Mr. Franzen responded that the City 
proposed projects are all important projects and there often isn’t enough funding to get everything 
done. The City proposed projects are designed to serve the greater good and often have a greater 
impact than a smaller project might. Mr. Glenn added that these funds are now allowing the City to do 
more open space projects because they had to use existing funds to cover other priorities like police and 
fire.  
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Ms. Stelljes added that the Community Path and the two Healey proposed projects started as 
community proposed projects but are now being managed by the City.  
 
Ms. Murugan requested that in the future City proposed projects include letters of support. Mr. Franzen 
said that the City proposed projects are based on SomerVision and the Open Space and Recreation Plan. 
Ms. Duclos-Orsello said that enough time has passed since SomerVision that it is important for the City 
to continue to show community support for proposed projects.   
 
Agenda item 9: Discussion on connections between CPA and support to immigrant communities 
Ms. Murugan shared that she has been considering how CPA can be used to support Somerville’s 
sanctuary city status.  
 
Mr. Fager said he said that he only saw affordable housing as a possible way to support immigrants. Ms. 
Stelljes noted she asked the City’s housing director about possibilities for using CPA funding to provide 
housing for undocumented immigrants. He informed her that the projects in Somerville receive federal 
funds, which come with documentation requirements that do not allow them to accept undocumented 
immigrants. If the City were to violate these requirements, the project could be closed and funding 
could be taken away and it would alert authorities to the location of undocumented immigrants.   
 
Ms. Stelljes had identified non-English speaking church communities in historic buildings as a potential 
community to do outreach with for potential applicants. The SomerViva liaisons helped Ms. Stelljes let 
these institutions know about CPA for the FY17 funding round. The Somerville Hispanic Association for 
Community Development applied as part of this outreach.  
 
Mr. Glenn said that the Committee could consider funding emergency shelters. Ms. Murugan said an 
option is to create emergency shelters in religious institutions, which are recognized sanctuaries. These 
sanctuaries could be located outside of Somerville. Ms. Stelljes noted that there is no geographic 
limitation for CPA projects to encourage regional projects.  
 
Ms. Stelljes said she would invite representatives from the Somerville Housing Coalition and the 
Affordable Housing Trust Fund to the CPC’s April meeting. 
 
Agenda item 10: Emerging opportunities to connect with Arts Council and placemaking. 
Ms. Stelljes shared with the Committee that she is having conversations with the Somerville Arts Council 
around ways to support placemaking in Somerville as part of a potential application for funding from the 
Barr Foundation. This funding could help support CPA projects to maintain and provide programming for 
their spaces after CPA funding ends. 
 
Mr. Fager asked for an explanation of placemaking. Ms. Duclos-Orsello responded that placemaking 
transforms undifferentiated spaces into places. Union Square is an example of this in practice.  
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Ms. Stelljes asked the Committee if they had any objections or concerns to her continuing conversations 
with the Arts Council and the Barr Foundation. The Committee gave their consent for Ms. Stelljes to 
consider these conversations. Ms. Duclos-Orsello said she would be interested in contributing to these 
conversations and noted that she is aware of a group of Somerville residents that share a similar 
interest.  
 
Ms. Stelljes will return to the Committee once she has more information about directions for this work. 
 
Next meeting: The CPC will meet on January 11 and January 31, both at 7:00pm at the Visiting Nurse 
Association for FY17 applicant presentations.  
 
Meeting Adjournment 
Upon motion from Mr. Bauer, seconded by Ms. Duclos-Orsello, the Committee voted 7-0 to adjourn at 
approximately 8:30. 
 
Documents and Exhibits 

1. Agenda 
2. Draft minutes from November 29 meeting 
3. Presentation on budget submission to Aldermen 
4. Summary of FY17 funding requests and funding available 
5. Summary of FY17 CPA bonding capacity 
6. FY17 applications with accompanying review sheet 
7. Revised Standard City MOA General Conditions 
8. Model Historic Preservation Restriction 
9. Model Conservation Restriction 
10. Summary of responses from CPA applicant and CPA project implementer surveys 
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